respeggt system update

09.11.2022

Support in the case of avian influenza

Dear system partners, dear supporters of respeggt,
With this letter we would like to inform you about the latest change in the respeggt system.

The support provided by the respeggt group in the event of a culling of respeggt flocks ordered
due to avian flu using the SELEGGT process will end on 31 December 2022.

All orders that are submitted to respeggt via the hatcheries in our order tool before 31.12.2022
will continue to be subject to the financial support as communicated on 28.07.2022:

If a respeggt verified laying flock from a supply chain with the SELEGGT process is required by
the authorities to be culled due to Avian influenza during rearing or before the 50th week of life of
the laying hens, respeggt will not invoice the hatchery for the gender identification of an identical
replacement flock. respeggt must be presented with the official culling order because of the Al. It
is an "identical replacement flock" if it is ordered from the hatchery immediately after the culling
in the same number of animals and for the same house from the SELEGGT process with a re-
speggt supply chain verification.

Source: Changes in the respeggt business model

respeggt will not invoice any costs to the hatchery in the case described. It is up to the hatcheries
to decide what price to charge for their own services.

Orders registered in our order tool after 31.12.2022 are no longer subject to financial support in
the event of an Al-related cull.

If you have any questions on the subject of bird flu, please do not hesitate to contact us at da-
ta@respeggt.com or Mr. Poppelreuter (Tel: +49 221 98650326).

Yours sincerely

Your respeggt team
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